Training course in ‘Quantitative Genetics Applied to Fish Improvement'

WorldFish Center staff R.W. Ponzoni, H.N. Nguyen and H.L. Khaw, and Kanta das Mahapatra, a representative from the Central Institute for Freshwater Aquaculture Research in India, conducted a training course in “Quantitative Genetics Applied to Fish Improvement” at the Sri Lanka Foundation Institute in Colombo from 5-12 July 2008. 
Training and capacity building is one of the components of a collaborative project between the WorldFish Center and the National Aquaculture Development Authority (NAQDA) of the Ministry of Fisheries and Aquatic Resources, Sri Lanka (MFAR).
Inaugurated by the First Secretary of the Minister of MFAR, the training course attracted 24 participants from six different agriculture and aquaculture universities, the National Aquatic Resources Research and Development Agency, and the research institutions and breeding centers of NAQDA. This first-of-a-kind training course focused on quantitative genetics, especially with regard to aquatic species in Sri Lanka. Feedback on the course was positive, and participants expressed their strong interest in and need for further training in the area of quantitative genetics and statistics in the near future. 
This successful event enhanced the training and capacity of local staff to implement genetic improvement programs for local rohu, catla, tilapias and other economically important species (local catfish, snakeheads and freshwater prawns) and provided opportunities for WorldFish staff and participants to exchange practical experience in order to identify research priority areas for future expansion of the collaborative program. 
In the longer term, WorldFish staff will facilitate the formal training of potential candidates from NAQDA at advanced education institutions in the developed world, with the aim of enabling local staff to independently develop and run genetic improvement programs for aquaculture species in the future. Other training program outcomes include the development of a network of genetic researchers distributed across research institutions, universities and government agencies in Sri Lanka. In particular, the program has enabled lecturers from the participating universities to develop quantitative genetics courses for undergraduate and postgraduate students at their respective institutions throughout the country. 
Photos of key activities during the training course are shown below.
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Opening ceremony marked by the lighting of a traditional Sri Lankan oil lamp.





Opening speech by Mr. Jayantha Chandrasoma, Project Director.








Four participants each representing their group in the group work presentation, genetic improvement program for locally important species: local rohu (top left), catla (top right), snakehead (bottom left) and catfish (bottom right).





Closing remarks and speech of appreciation by Mr. Jayantha Chandrasoma (left) and Dr. Mangalika Hettiarachchi (right).











